
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 24th May 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Humility”.                   

“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient bearing one another with love” Ephesians 4:2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       
Dear All,  

What a week… firstly, a huge thanks to the PTA for a wonderful film night last Friday, rockets and spaceships 
galore, thanks to all who help both organise, run and support this lovely event. 

This week we have had tennis coaching on Monday, and boxing workshops on Wednesday, lots of learning new 
skills, and laughter. Even though the weather has been challenging the children have had a great time at both 
of these events in school. 

Another reason to smile is our Class 2 building work finished 2 days earlier than expected so, our lovely Class 2 
are back in their class…Yay! I would like also thank Mr Sparks who has been looking after our Class 2 during 
Mrs Tate’s absence and I know the children have enjoyed their time with him.  May we also welcome Mrs Tate 
back to our school today. 

As a response to children’s voice, after the half term we are going to trial having our Celebration Worship at 
9am on Friday mornings. Children have said they like the morning worships we have and feel tired on a Friday 
afternoon.  Some children have also said that some parents/carers would be able to see them in the morning 
but can’t get time off later in the day.  So, we are going to see how this will work and as always parents/carers 
will be welcome from 9am to 9.25am…see you then and have a lovely two week break. Mrs Mowbray 

“By God’s will I may come to you with joy and together with you be refreshed”  

Romans 15:32 

 

                           
 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

 

 

We are a church school…              

 Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8 

We have been looking at British  

values and Black History this week: 

We are proud of you. 

 
 
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Nursery-baby owls 

 

 

 

Class 2:Tennis 

 

 

 

Class 3: Exhibition 

  

 

 

Class 4: Boxing 

 

  

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our  learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’ s History from Log Books -We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

Nov 4th 1878: Katherine Hindley was 

kept away from school on account of 

fever being in the home. 

Jan 7th 1879: Received three new desks. 

June 28th : Haymaking commences and 

many children working in fields. 

August 15th 1879: a number of 

children are away from school 

during this week as they are working 

in the hay. 

Aug 19th 1879: Rev. G Feather visited 

school and heard children sing. 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Aspirations Afternoon 

After the great success of our Career Aspirations event last year, and a huge thanks to those that 

took part last year. We are pleased to say we are continuing this tradition. Our HEART curriculum 

includes a focus on ensuring our children have exposure to opportunities that may inspire them for 

the future. This event will allow children at Glazebury to discover the knowledge and skills they 

would require for future learning and employment pathways. We would love for our children to 

experience as many varied careers as possible.   

Do you or your company think you may be able to support this event and have the time to 

attend on Tuesday 25th June in the afternoon. (if you helped last year and are willing to do this 

again that would be fabulous) 

What does it entail? - If you can attend and possibly bring any information or artifacts that 

represent your role, or any suitable equipment to bring your career to life. If you can talk to the 

children for about 5 minutes and be prepared for them, in year groups, to listen to your expert 

knowledge and ask questions. If you think you will be able to help and provide this vital service to 

expand our children’s aspirations.  

Please contact Mrs Holcroft for further details (glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk) 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Friday – Ice Pops and Watermelon 

After the popularity last week of the ice pops and watermelon sale.  Our PTA will be selling 

them again today after school (@25p each).  

                                                            

Reception – Visit to Lake District Zoo 
What a great time our reception children had 
on their trip to the zoo, here are some pictures 
of their amazing trip. 

 

Film Night - what a great way to end the 
week, Friday chilling at Cinema night watching the 
film and treats of popcorn, sweets and drinks. 
The children loved it and raised an amazing £135. 
Thank you to our PTA, without them these events 
would not take place. 

 

School Holidays 

We break up today at usual time for two weeks 
holiday.  Have a great break and enjoy family time, 
we look forward to welcoming your child back on 
Monday 10th June for the last half term of the 
academic year. 
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 Boxing Workshop -  Thank you to Mr Morris, who is one of our dads who kindly held a boxing 

workshop for the children on Wednesday. The children had a great time and here are some pictures of 

them showing off their boxing skills. For more information about children’s boxing, you can contact 

Boxing for Better on 07710 412028 or info@boxingforbetter.co.uk. 

Tennis Workshop - The Daten (Culcheth) kindly visited school on Monday and all the children 
had a taster day of tennis.  They learned new skills and had a great time in the process.                    
The Daten (Culcheth) have fabulous facilities and are offering lots of children and adult tennis sessions, 
why not pop in over the holidays. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating YOU!                
Jack has passed his 25 meters swimming and here he is with his certificate. 

Jack also passed his Ju Jitsu belt and gained his orange belt for him to wear with pride. 
Well done Jack. 

 

 
 
Who will be next in our Hall of fame? 
Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few.  We would like to hear about 
their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter.  So we can office 
Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our newsletter. 
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Class 3 – History Exhibition 
Class 3 put together a fantastic history exhibition demonstrating the journey from Roman Britian to the 
Victorian era to see what punishments were used on those who committed crimes and broke the law. ‘Did 
the punishment fit the crime?’  Well done Class 3.  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

20th May – Lucas 

21st May – Lucy 

 
  

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Nursery Places Available – Open Morning – Saturday 15th June 2024 
We have nursery places available for immediate start and we are taking applications for 

September 2024 for 2, 3 and 4 year olds. Please contact the school office for further information. 

We are having an open morning in our nursery on Saturday 15th June 2024 for children who may 

be interested in joining us. Come along to have a look around our amazing environment. 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
            
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award 
Heilen 

for super sharing in the book area. 

Ava-Phoenix 

for wonderful kindness and caring with friends. 

Harry 

for being so thoughtful and asking if I am 

having a good day. 

Esmae 

for sharing her experience of going to the zoo 

with me. 

Alice 

for wonderful singing in Collective Worship. 

Ruan 

for great listening and talk partner discussion. 

Alexander 

for wonderful manners and asking questions so 

clearly. 

Evie 

for being a wonderful friendship role model. 

Fraser 

for being so helpful and kind in class with        

Mr Sparks. 

Riley 

for clear explanations of learning in the 

exhibition. 

George 

for being a polite representative of the Ethos 

Team. 

Charlie 

for participation in singing – excellent role 

model. 

Xanthe 

for being a wonderful friendship role model. 

Eva 

for showing kindness and caring to friends and 

staff. 

Isla 

for wonderful singing in Praise Worship. 

Emily 

for excellent participation in lessons and 

explaining learning. 

Sienna 

for being an excellent ‘Reading Ambassador’. 

Tyler 

for being a wonderful play leader. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

Alvey 

for settling in well and showing everyone his big 

smile. 

Mila 

for being a good friend and helping her friends. 

Harry 

for wearing his glasses and being amazing using 

them 

Clark 

for wonderful boxing skills and great strengths. 

Sebastian 

for gaining confidence in his math. 

Albert 

for his excellent boxing skills and listening to 

instructions. 

Evie 

for trying her best to control the ball in tennis 

and holding her racket correctly. 

Betty 

for doing her best in all her subjects 

Vincent 

for working hard in math with Miss Davies. 

George 

for being a good representative for our school. 

Eva 

for always trying her best in class 

Libby 

for always being a good friend and helping her 

classmates. 

Isla 

for being a great role model to younger children. 

Lincoln 

for his excellent enthusiasm in everything he 

does. 

Farrah 

for representing school amazingly. 

Sophia 

for representing school amazingly. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is  94.8%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 20th May 2024. 

 
 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 95% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 90%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 92.2% 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 96.9%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 88.3%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 86.3% 

Golden Tickets 

Nursery – Everyone in nursery has a golden ticket for being so kind and caring to each other. 

Reception – All our reception children have received a golden ticket this week for wonderful 

behaviour at the zoo. Well done reception. 

Class 2 – Guinevere, Betty, Alexander. 

Class 3 – Everyone in class 3 for their help with our candidates. 

Class 4 – To all of Year 5 for being supportive peers. To all Year 6 for their hard work during SAT’s. 
 

 


